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DEFEND OUR TRADE UNION RIGHTS!   
STRIKE AGAINST VICTIMISATION
By a three to one majority PCSU members have voted for industrial action.  This is one in the eye to the bosses who did everything to undermine the ballot, including threatening staff with disciplinary action if they attended union meetings.  Low paid benefits staff do not take such action lightly, this shows that we are prepared to make a financial sacrifice to defend our union.  This action is in defence of two of our reps being victimised for their part in organising effective, lawful strike action during the Jobcentre Plus safety dispute. 

BACKGROUND
For seven months, members in Brent Pathfinder were in the forefront of the campaign to secure proper safety at work.  In the course of the dispute, management used every means at their disposal to break the strike.  Branch representatives leading the action organised to the best of their ability in the face of an aggressive employer.  

In April this year, an agreement was reached which ended the dispute. However, in Brent, strikers returning to work have faced extensive discrimination and difficulties in keeping management to the agreement.  Against this background, management has singled out key union representatives.  

BRANCH SECRETARY TARGETED
During the course of the dispute, management claim to have received over 100 allegations of "misconduct" by PCS pickets nationally.  They issued notices that they were investigating seven of them, all relating to the strike in Brent. However, from the start it was only Central and West London Branch Secretary, Chris Ford that they proceeded against.  For eight months Chris has been subject to three investigations and local management have been boasting that he is to be sacked.

THE ALLEGATIONS
A series of allegations have been thrown at Chris including physically assaulting a scab. Yet the Police have confirmed in writing that they are not investigating Chris in respect of any criminal or other allegations. Chris has denied all of these trumped up allegations and has been supported by many witnesses.  

FURTHER ATTACK ON OUR UNION
In a belated and woeful attempt to give their approach some credibility, management has now begun proceedings against Phil Henry, another long-standing rep in Brent. Phil was first notified in September 2001 by management that an allegation had been made; yet they did nothing for more than a year in his case.  

Phil now stands to become a victim of management's plan to claim that Chris Ford is not being singled out for dismissal.  PCS hope that members will rightly view this as a disgraceful and cynical abuse of procedures and power by management.  

MANAGEMENT BIAS
Management are taking a one sided approach towards our members. In contrast to their attitude to Chris and Phil, management steadfastly refused to investigate any of the numerous documented complaints made by strikers about their treatment. 

·    In November 2001, PCS lodged an extensive complaint regarding the ill treatment of strikers. To date, management has not investigated a single incident.  

·    In August 2002, evidence of assaults on pickets and cars being driven into pickets was presented to management.   Again to date not a single incident has been investigated.

MANAGEMENT REFUSE TO TALK
We have tried every avenue to resolve this matter.  We have sought to meet with Chief Executive, Leigh Lewis, and have been rebuffed.  We have raised our concerns with the Permanent Secretary of DWP, again to no avail.  Disgracefully management refuse to talk to our union "under a threat of industrial action".  This is macho hypocrisy from bosses when two of our reps are under the threat of the sack! 

We are doing all we can to assist Chris and Phil who are under tremendous pressure.  They are being represented by the union's lawyers in bringing Employment Tribunal claims.  However, if either or both of them are dismissed, a tribunal does not have the power to order reinstatement.  Evidence from previous cases has shown that we must take action before management make a decision to impose a harsh penalty. 

AN INJURY TO ALL!
If management are successful in their obvious bid to dismiss our reps, it is not only the reps that will suffer.  In the immediate aftermath, all members will witness deteriorating conditions. All will pay the price.  It will create a climate of fear that will deter members from becoming reps and will undermine our ability to function as a union to provide you with adequate representation.  

ATTACKS ON OUR JOBS AND CONDITIONS
These victimisations take place against a background of DWP management's stated intention to dramatically reduce the facility time available to union reps to represent member's interests. At the same time they are about to impose new harsher managing attendance rules and reduced appeal rights for members in disciplinary cases.  

Management aim to introduce massive staffing cuts, increased performance related pay and further privatisation. The attack on Chris and Phil is a key part of their strategy to break the union's ability to defend the interests of our members. We must not let management succeed.  

It is now time to drive the message home that we are serious about defending our union.  We are calling strike action on Monday 11th and Tuesday 12th November.  

There is no middle ground. You can strike with your colleagues defending our right to be represented effectively by your union.  Or you can cross the picket line and support the right of the bosses to be able to engage in discrimination, victimisation and bullying without being challenged by our union.  Only a turkey volunteering for Christmas would cross such a picket line.  You owe management no favours, we are calling on all members to back the strike and send a message to management, that we support our reps and condemn the way our union is being treated.

WHAT YOU CAN DO TO HELP
·    Attend your office meeting; don't be intimidated it is your right to do attend in your own time.
·    Support the strike action on Monday 11th and Tuesday 12th November.  It is a legal strike you cannot be sacked for striking. 
·    Demonstrate your support by coming along to the picket line; see your rep for details. 
STRIKE ON MONDAY 11TH & TUESDAY 12TH NOVEMBER


